Lynhaven Neighborhood Association
Minutes – 5/19/11
(Approval pending at 6/16/11 meeting)
Meeting called to Order – 7:02
Quorum confirmed

Present:  18
April Minutes approved
Thank you to Rick and Sue for providing cookies for the meeting!
Treasurer’s Report – Jerry Giles - $3504.48 in account .79 cash on hand
· Total paid members = 55
· E-Waste Insurance Certificate submitted and returned
· Cap 24 – under spent by $572. Suggestion to move excess to administration cost
District 1 City Council Report – Jerad Ferguson
· 5/23 -Citizen’s redistricting commission/public hearing

· Greek Festival - St. Nicholas Greek Orthodox Church

1260 Davis Street, San Jose, CA 95126
Friday: 6/3/2011 5:00 PM - 10:00 PM
Saturday: 6/4/2011  11:00 AM - 10:00 PM
Sunday: 6/5/2011  11:00 AM - 9:00 PM
· $115 million budget deficit. On-going study. Due date for budget 6/19
· Cuts to libraries. Some libraries will only be open 3 days a week and Community Centers will be reduced to one per district
· A Taste of Winchester – Location: Winchester Mystery House
            This is a FREE event for residents and businesses of Winchester Boulevard and the                 

surrounding neighborhoods. June 23, 2011, 6:00 pm - 9:00 pm.                                                       www.winchesterba.org. Flyer must be presented for admission
Guest Speaker: Servando Perez                        Topic: Anti-graffiti and litter/City of San Jose
Servando gave an excellent presentation and overview of the work his group is putting into ending graffiti in our city!
· City wide program. It does not include schools community centers, libraries or parks
· 6,700 volunteers

· $400 in graffiti damage will be seen as a felony

· Use of  iphone application that works directly with Pete’s office

· Group has two offices dedicated solely to information they receive regarding taggers

· The SJ Police Department website has a page where citizens can upload their own photos of graffiti they see in San Jose. These photo’s can be used as evidence for cases against potential taggers. Website: http://www.sjpd.org/reportingcrime/graffiti.html
· The City of San Jose/Anti-graffiti Team had a recent success of a captured tagger who had committed $38,000 in damage. The felon received a sentence of in-house arrest and must pay for damages caused along with community service
· Free graffiti removal solvent and paint is available at the San Jose Anti-Graffiti Program at 501 Vine St. To report graffiti for removal on city property call the Anti-Graffiti Hotline at (408) 277-2758
· Group distributes reusable bags. Beginning January 2012 plastic bags will not be available at point of purchase at grocery stores etc.
· The San Jose Anti-Graffiti program is seen as one of the best in the Country. They receive request for assistance from other states and countries
Winchester NAC Report
· Shell grand opening 5/23 @ 5:30. Location at Williams and Winchester
· An emergency preparation course is available on June 4th at San Jose State University from 8:30 to 1:00. Cost is $50. Free to members
Discussion Topics
· LNA’s next monthly meeting on 6/16 will be a dinner hosted by Winchester NAC Association. A past LNA President will be speaking along with door prizes. All Lynhaven neighbor’s are welcome

· A FREE E-WASTE event will be held on June 11, 2011 from 9am – 3pm. This event is open to all, not just LNA residents. Funds from this event will benefit the Lynhaven Neighborhood Association. Tell your friends and co-workers about this free event Post a note on Facebook!
· We need volunteers for National Night Out. Please contact our President Debbie Morrison for more information
· The International Christian Center (ICC) will be hosting a family event to honor those who have, and those who currently are, defending our freedom in the armed services. This event will be held on Sunday, May 29th from 10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. Pictures of loved one's lost in the military, or those who are currently serving, may be placed on a special tribute table at the event. Please feel free to bring your own picture of a loved one(s). There will also be a special program for children and a joint service with Spanish translation. ICC would like to have an idea of how many Veterans/Veteran families who will be attending the event. If you think you can attend, please notify neighborhood Veteran Mike Glazzy at mglazzy@sbcglobal.net. Please note, if you are unable to notify Mike, you are still welcome to join the event. Mike can also be contacted for any questions regarding the event.

Meeting Adjourned – 8:40
Respectfully submitted,

Rene Francis, Secretary

